


Dear Scouts, Scouters and Investors:

We want to express our sincere appreciation to all our Middle Tennessee Council (MTC) volunteer leaders and 
Scouting investors who ensure MTC Scouting programs remain some of the best in the nation. 

Bucking a Boy Scouts of America nationwide trend, Middle Tennessee Council membership and units continue 
to grow and our assets remain strong. We also want to emphasize that the MTC is a 501-C3 nonprofit 
organization incorporated in the state of Tennessee. Our camps and other assets are not at risk of being 
absorbed by the national organization.

The national BSA organization is going through some challenges but Scouting here is moving forward and 
not only growing in membership, but in programs and facilities.  In January, we began the silent phase of a 
$12 million Capital Campaign to support renovations and upgrades to Boxwell Reservation. We have not 
only invested in new STEM programs that have been very successful, we have also added new programs for 
summer camp such as cowboy action shooting. 

Our future is bright, and our capacity is strong because of the communities and volunteer leaders who invest 
their time and talents in our programs.

We are very proud to serve as leaders of the best Council in the USA and to be part of a program that makes 
a significant difference in the lives of thousands of youth in 37 Middle Tennessee counties and Fort Campbell, 
KY.

Yours in Scouting,

Carl Haley, Jr.				    Karen Bengtson				   Larry Brown
Council President			   Council Commissioner			   Scout Executive

The 24th World Scout Jamboree was held at the Summit Bechtel 
Family National Scout Reserve in West Virginia from July 22 to August 

2, 2019. The hosting duties were split among the Boy Scouts of America, 
Scouts Canada, and Asociación de Scouts de México. The theme was Unlock a 

New World.

On Sunday, July 21, 34 Scouts BSA, and 6 Venturers departed for the 24th World Jamboree 
at the Summit Bechtel Reserve.  This group was under the leadership of Bill Schlueter, Scoutmater, 

along with David Parker, Dan Mohnke and Robert Rebholtz.  The Venturers were led by Kevin Phillips.  
Our Scouts BSA participants joined their troop from the Southern Region led by Sherry McGugin.  Our thanks 

to these great leaders for sharing their time and adventure with these youth.  What a great experience for all!.  

The next World Jamboree will be held in Saemanguem, South Korea in 2023.





2019 Boxwell Summer Camp is now another one for the books. This 
memorable year for Boxwell Reservation, with the new female troops, was a 
huge success. Boxwell served over 2400 Scouts this year in the Scouts BSA 
program. Scouts were able to earn merit badges, make memories, and grow 
in the Scouting program. This year we added a new Cowboy Action program, 
Sling Shots and an Advanced STEM program.

As we are looking toward the future, make sure you sign your troop up for the 
2020 centennial year of the Middle Tennessee Council. See you at Camp!



334 Plantation Rd, Spencer, TN 38585
 
Come be a part of the fun with archery, fishing, games and 
1800’s themed activities and crafts as Latimer Reservation 
hosts the annual Fall Cub and Family October 4-6, 2019. This 
will be an enjoyable weekend under the leadership of Raymond 
Straughan.

Cost: $25 per scout (no fee for parents or 
siblings)

Camping is in the main field as a pack and each pack supplies 
their own food except as follows:

•	 We will offer tent city to participants that do not want to 
pack/bring their own tent. Cost is $20 per tent. (2 persons 
per tent, LIMITED NUMBER AVAILABLE)

•	 We are also offering meal tickets that will be sold at the cost 
of $20 per person. Meal ticket covers Saturday meals and 
Sunday breakfast. (LIMITED QUANTITY AVAILABLE).

Registration and Leader’s Guide can be found at  https://www.
mtcbsa.org/CubScoutOpportunities. 

Registration is limited to the first 225 Cub Scouts that register. 
(Family members are not included in that number but must also 
be registered).

Are you ready to walk through the adventure of traveling as you 
visit the activities?

Come out and join us at camp !
There will be shooting ranges, crafts, games, and projects.  The 
camp is also an excellent opportunity to make new friends, spend 
time with family, and share in the fun and fellowship!

Capacity for each weeekend is 800 Cub Scouts

Visit us at https://www.mtcbsa.org/CubScoutOpportunities/
CubandFamily to register. Online registration will close when 
capacity is reached.

“ScoutaPalooza” Winter Camp 2019 at Boxwell 
Reservation is December 27th through 31st, 2019 and is 
hosted by the Order of the Arrow Wa-Hi-Nasa Lodge. 

This event will pack a lot of energy and fun with concerts and 
have that festival feel. This camp is truly a unique opportunity 
to allow all Scouts to earn merit badges and participate in fun 
activities such as shooting sports and the Polar Bear Plunge.  
We look forward to seeing you all at Winter Camp, as this 
would make a great Christmas present for your Scout!

Visit our website at https://www.mtcbsa.org/
scoutsbsawintercamp for more information and registration.

Look out, Webelos Scouts!! 2020 is the Webelos Robot 
Academy Winter Camp January 3-5 at Boxwell Reservation. 
Make sure to mark your calendars, and make it a great 
Christmas present for the 2020 Robot Academy. Webelos 
Winter Camp is a lot of fun, as the Summer Camp Staff 
comes back together and puts on a show for the Scouts. 
Scouts will get a jumpstart to the new year, as they are 
able to earn four activity pins. You will need to provide your 
own tent but we will provide hearty meals, plenty of fun and 
endless hot cocoa!  As the weather is always changing in 
Tennessee, let’s see what it has in store for us this year!

For questions regarding Webelos Winter Camp, please 
contact Jason Flannery at jflannery@mtcbsa.org



Latimer Update 
The first six months at Latimer have been jam packed 
with program participants.  The summer schedule had 
programs every day with Scout troops, Crews, Church 
Youth Groups, out of council troops and crews and Sea 
Cadets from all across the United States.  If your troop or 
crew is not signed up for a weekend adventure this fall, 
contact Ron Turpin, rturpin@mtcbsa.org for availability and 
to schedule a weekend.

The loop trail, 20 miles around Latimer in the Centennial 
Wilderness Area, has been marked and we need troops 
and crews to visit and help clear the trail for future use.  If 
your unit would like to schedule a work weekend just give 
Ron a call.

Be watching for exciting news about the ATV program 
to run in conjunction with a high adventure program at 
Boxwell for the summer of 2020.

Come visit us real soon on the Cumberland Plateau!

National Youth Leadership Training
National Youth Leadership Training is an exciting, action-packed program designed to provide youth members with leadership skills and experience 
they can use in their home troops and in other situations demanding leadership of self and others.  In 2019, 94 youth in the Middle Tennessee 
Council participated in NYLT.  The courses were under the leadership of James Moore and Andy Daniels.

The NYLT course centers around the concepts of what a leader must BE, what he/she must KNOW, and what he/she must DO. The key elements 
are then taught with a clear focus on HOW TO. The skills come alive during the week as the patrol goes on a Quest for the Meaning of Leadership.

NYLT is a six-day course. Content is delivered in a troop and patrol outdoor setting with an emphasis on immediate application of learning in a fun 
environment. Interconnecting concepts and work processes are introduced early, built upon, and aided using memory aids, which allows participants 
to understand and employ the leadership skills much faster.

The Scouts will be able to take the information learned back to their individual troops and crews to provide leadership in making their unit stronger.
Two courses will be offered in 2020 – May 24-29 and July 19-24.  The May course will be led by Rick Di Silvio with the July course being led by Andy 
Daniels.

Thursday, January 2, 2020		  Begin Speakers Bureau
Sunday, March 1, 2020		  Middle Tennessee Council turns 100 years old
Sunday, March 1, 2020		  Scout Sunday with all Chartering Organizations
Sunday, March 1, 2020		  Begin Unit Monthly Themed Activities
Wednesday, March 4, 2020		  Friends of Scouting Patron Luncheon
April 3-5, 2020			   Area Camporee –Arrowhead
				    Traveling Show for the Area Camporees
April 17-19, 2020			   Area Camporee – Harpeth River
				    Traveling Show for the Area Camporees
Sunday, April 26, 2020		  Council Reception at Lipscomb University
May 1-3, 2020			   Area Camporee – Boxwell
				    Traveling Show for the Area Camporees
June, 2020			   Hold Day Camps with historical games and crafts
Friday, October 2 - 4, 2020		  MTC Jamboree, at Wilson County Fair Grounds
Saturday, October 3, 2020		  Cub Scout Jamboree Show
Saturday, October 3, 2020		  Scouts BSA/Venturing Jamboree Show
Saturday, October 3, 2020		  Middle Tennessee Council Museum
Saturday, October 3, 2020		  Reunions for Silver Beaver/Woodbadge/Eagle Scout/etc.
December 1, 2020			   Begin distribution of MTC 100th Anniversary book
June/July, 2021			   100th Anniversary of Boxwell Scout Reservation 

The Silver Beaver Award is a national award 
presented by councils. Annually, the council 
president will appoint a Silver Beaver Award 
committee that will consider candidates and make 
recommendations.

The award is made for noteworthy service of 
exceptional character to youth by registered 
Scouters within the territory under the jurisdiction 
of a local office.

Recipients of the award will receive a certificate, 
duly authenticated by the Boy Scouts of America, 
pursuant to the action of the National Court of Honor, and a miniature silver 
beaver suspended by a blue and white ribbon to be worn around the neck.

Please visit our website at https://www.mtcbsa.org/volunteerrecognition to 
download the nomimation form. The deadline to turn in your nomination form 
is November 30, 2019. For any questions or concerns, please contact Vance 
Lackey at vlackey@mtcbsa.org.





In the spring of 2020, the MTC will sponsor three geographically located Camporees supported 
by local District leadership celebrating the 100th Anniversary of the Middle TN Council. All three 
will have a traveling 100th Anniversary memorabilia display with branding and t-shirt silkscreen 
opportunities for all Scouts and Scouters. All Camporees will be $20 per person and registration will 
appear on double knot January 1, 2020.

Native American Heritage will be highlighted April 3-5, 2020 at Camp Arrowhead located 
on the shores of Normandy Lake. Come to Camp Arrowhead and experience a day in the life of 
young native Americans. Learn how to flint knap an arrowhead or watch the games that we will be 
playing at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4iglWnspmTs

Ed Land from the Elk River District will lead this camporee supported by more than 40 Scouters 
from 5 different districts. For more information, contact edland1@outlook.com  or call 931-580-8994.

American Heritage will be the theme for the April 17-19, 2020 event at the Narrows of the Harpeth. This 
was the original location for Camp Boxwell in the late 1920’s.  Canoe/Kayak the Harpeth River, Zip line at Adventure Works and hike to the Mound Bottom 
Archeological Site. Keith Smith from James E. West District will lead this camporee supported by more than 40 Scouters from 7 different districts. For more 
information, contact ketsmith@comcast.net or call 615-943-7627.

Viking War Games is the theme for the May 1-3, 2020 camporee at Camp Boxwell. Build a Viking War ship and compete against your fellow troops. Don 
Ingram from Cherokee District is leading the camporee with his 40 Scouters from 5 different districts. For more information, contact d6ingr@aol.com or call 
615-957-5257.

On the eve of the Middle Tennessee Council’s 100th anniversary in 2020, we are seeking 
nominations to be considered for “Scout of the Year”. Please visit our website at https://
www.mtcbsa.org/scout-of-the-year to nominate a Scout that has demonstrated exceptional 
Scout spirit, leadership, heroism, community service or citizenship, either in his/her Scout 
unit or personal life. We will select one Cub Scout, one Scouts BSA, one Venturing Youth, 
one STEM Scout and one Sea Scout/Explorer to represent the Council. Each youth must 
be registered in a pack, troop, crew, ship or post within the Middle Tennessee Council at the 
time of nomination.  Should you wish to nominate more than one Scout, please complete a 
separate form for each nominee and mail it, fax it or e-mail it by October 13, 2019 to: 

Send: MTC Marketing Committee - c/o Keka Majumdar 
               PO Box 150409, 3414 Hillsboro Pike, Nashville, TN 37215 

Email: kmajumdar@mtcbsa.org or call 615-463-6288

The Scouts of the Year will be featured throughout the entire 2020 Scouting 
year, including a video showcasing their accomplishments. These Scouts will 

be recognized at the annual Patron Luncheon on Wednesday, March 4, 
2020 before an audience of 1,000 community and civic leaders, and they 

will also be presented in Jet Trails magazine, Scout Shorts on-line, 
and other MTCBSA publications.

Centennial Award
In honor of the Middle Tennessee Council’s celebration of 100 years of serving youth, every Scout and Scouter, from the youngest to the most 
experienced, will have the opportunity to earn the 100th Anniversary Centennial Award!  Recipients will have the opportunity to purchase a 
unique patch which can be worn as a temporary patch on the uniform.

The Centennial Award can be earned by any Scout, volunteer or family member. All requirements reinforce the values of Scouting, support the 
Scouting program and encourage personal growth. Requirements must be completed in calendar year 2020.

Several options are available and you select only one category. Options include:
100 hours of service or
100 miles of hiking and/or canoeing or
100 commissioner contacts or
100 hours of training (includes Woodbadge, NYLT, Philmont, etc.) or
100 days of fitness or
100 good turns (great choice for Cub Scouts!)

Detailed information and applications for the award will be available in the near future.  All recipients of the Centennial Award will be 
spotlighted at the Council Jamboree in October 2020.
We encourage all Scouts and Scouters to earn the 100th Anniversary Centennial Award!



Black Fox  		
Quentin Adam Vazquez	 Troop 309	 Dr Pepper Bottling Company
Holden Leif Koehler	 Troop 175	 Rotary Club of Sparta
Jonathan Caleb Birmingham	 Troop 347	 Smithville Rotary Club & First UMC
Cody Tucker Robinson	 Troop 347	 Smithville Rotary Club & First UMC

Cherokee  	  	
Daniel Ace Harrington	 Troop 1440	 Concerned Citizens of Sumner County
Jack Russell Mance Huffman	 Troop 1440	 Concerned Citizens of Sumner County
Caden Gabriel Watterson	 Troop 1440	 Concerned Citizens of Sumner County
Alexander Hamilton Calvert, IV	 Troop 413	 First Baptist Church of Hendersonville
David Arthur Withrow	 Troop 413	 First Baptist Church of Hendersonville
Samuel Griffin Johnson	 Troop 75	 Hendersonville First UMC
Wyatt Thomas Reed	 Troop 75	 Hendersonville First UMC

Cogioba  	  	
Rafael Makani Cerritos Gatto	 Troop 101	 Army Aviation Association America
Tolliver Lee Young	 Troop 125	 Christ Lutheran Church
Garrison Hunter Brumblay	 Troop 514	 Civitan Club of Clarksville
Jonathan Daniel Myers	 Troop 522	 Dotsonville Community Center
Hunter Ashton Lynch	 Troop 500	 First Presbyterian Church
Benjamin Robert Johnson	 Troop 536	 Immaculate Conception Catholic Church
Joshua Neil Hansen	 Troop 560	 LDS Church-Hopkinsville Stake-Clarksville 1st Ward
Nigel Anthony McFarlane, II	 Troop 560	 LDS Church-Hopkinsville Stake-Clarksville 1st Ward
Damon Tomas Hernandez	 Troop 1875	 LDS Church-Hopkinsville Stake-Sango Ward
Austin Stuart Kidd	 Troop 365	 Sango United Methodist Church
William Lawson Mabry, Jr.	 Troop 365	 Sango United Methodist Church
Mark Randall Robbins	 Troop 365	 Sango United Methodist Church
Jacob Mason Travis	 Troop 365	 Sango United Methodist Church

Dan Beard  	  	
Derek Anderson Adair	 Troop 285	 Crievewood UMC Mens Club
Austin Allen Demontbreun	 Troop 285	 Crievewood UMC Mens Club
Alex Dominic Keiningham	 Troop 1161	 Hillcrest United Methodist Church
Ian Patrick Cain	 Troop 210	 St Edward Catholic Church
Landon Douglas Smiley	 Troop 210	 St Edward Catholic Church

David Crockett  	  	
Ethan Guk-Bum Lee	 Troop 264	 Henryville United Methodist Church
Matthew Ryan Tito	 Troop 461	 Prospect Baptist Church
Benjamin Ridge Faulkner	 Troop 107	 Second Street Church of Christ

Duck River  	  	
Lincoln Scott Green	 Troop 352	 Chapel Hill Lions Club
Gatlin Oakley Taylor	 Troop 352	 Chapel Hill Lions Club
Seth Isaac Inman	 Troop 103	 Columbia Rotary Club
Roanld Wayne Headley, III	 Troop 1352	 First Commerce Bank
Collin Henry Evers	 Troop 114	 First UMC of Columbia
Jonathan Grey Corbin	 Troop 154	 First United Methodist Church
Martin Andrew Trammell	 Troop 154	 First United Methodist Church
Alec Isreal Jimenez	 Troop 111	 Kiwanis Club of Columbia Inc
Colin Espinosa Britton	 Troop 1855	 Rippavilla Plantation

Elk River  	  	
Caleb Kenneth Voorhes-Fontenot	 Troop 699	 Community Lions Club
Jackson Davis Ashby	 Troop 185	 Cumberland Presbyterian Church
Nolan Wyatt Stovall	 Troop 185	 Cumberland Presbyterian Church

Zachary Michael Sheeley	 Troop 142	 First Christian Church of Tullahoma
Trace Edgar Baxter	 Troop 158	 First UMC of Tullahoma Mens Club
Andrew Caleb Brown	 Troop 158	 First UMC of Tullahoma Mens Club
Steven Michael Anderson	 Troop 332	 Hillsboro United Methodist Church
Bryan David Loyd	 Troop 390	 Shelbyville Optimist Club
Lance Thomas Rains	 Troop 390	 Shelbyville Optimist Club
Nicholas Gregory Gressel	 Troop 402	 St Paul the Apostle Church

Hermitage  	  	
Colt Christopher Meads	 Troop 150	 American Legion Post 281
Zachary James All	 Troop 30	 Andrew Price Memorial UMC
Charles Jackson Lolas	 Troop 777	 Hermitage Hills Baptist Church
Joseph Anthony Syracuse	 Troop 777	 Hermitage Hills Baptist Church
Jason Alexander Shrieve	 Troop 263	 Hermitage Presbyterian Church
Caleb Michael Dixon	 Troop 439	 LDS Church-Murfreesboro Stake-Mount Juliet 1st Ward
Dylan Christopher McKnight	 Troop 342	 St Philips Episcopal Church
David Samuel Le Shane	 Troop 342	 St Philips Episcopal Church
Ari Vincent Thomas	 Troop 342	 St Philips Episcopal Church
Caelen Murphy Tipton	 Troop 342	 St Philips Episcopal Church
Josiah Benjamin Heimbach	 Troop 1204	 St Stephen Catholic Community

Highland Rim  	  	
Jacob Conner Bybee	 Troop 772	 Hickman Civitan Club Inc
Daniel Holmes Duke	 Troop 593	 St James Episcopal Church
Mason Todd Estes	 Troop 593	 St James Episcopal Church
Andrew Evan Lowry	 Troop 593	 St James Episcopal Church

James E. West  	  	
Charles Andrew Nissen	 Troop 87	 Belle Meade United Methodist Church
Evan Graham Swartz	 Troop 87	 Belle Meade United Methodist Church
Jacob Tuomey Reiss	 Troop 17	 Blakemore United Methodist Church
Simeon Otis Philip Michelson	 Troop 55	 Christ Presbyterian Church
Nicholas Alexander Dikhtyar	 Troop 217	 First Presbyterian Church of Nashville
Matthew Peter Andrew Miller	 Troop 217	 First Presbyterian Church of Nashville
Andrew Shuler Pelham, Jr.	 Troop 217	 First Presbyterian Church of Nashville
Andrew Elliott Crouch	 Troop 93	 Forest Hills United Methodist Church
Carson Jacob Todd	 Troop 93	 Forest Hills United Methodist Church
Clayton Douglas Crews	 Troop 31	 St George’s Episcopal Church
John Bertie Moore	 Crew 31	 St George’s Episcopal Church
Jackson Marshall Allen Singer	 Troop 31	 St George’s Episcopal Church
William Dillon Wheeler	 Troop 31	 St George’s Episcopal Church
Patrick Douglas Wilk	 Troop 31	 St George’s Episcopal Church
Tyler Matthew Reese	 Troop 6	 St Henry’s Catholic Church
Jaylen Scott Sturgeon	 Troop 6	 St Henry’s Catholic Church
Aidan Gannon Feely	 Troop 121	 Woodmont Baptist Church
Robert William Growdon	 Troop 92	 Woodmont Christian Church
Jackson Mark Watke	 Troop 92	 Woodmont Christian Church

Nashboro  	  	
Spencer Jephson Holley	 Troop 3	 East End United Methodist Church
Cedric James McCarroll	 Troop 219	 McKendree United Methodist Church

Natchez Trace  	  	
Joseph Alexander Clinton	 Troop 130	 Berry’s Chapel Church of Christ
Hugh William Hendricks	 Troop 130	 Berry’s Chapel Church of Christ
Matthew Ryan Brewster	 Troop 444	 Bethlehem United Methodist Church
Matthew Alvin Hawkins	 Troop 444	 Bethlehem United Methodist Church

Dawson Cooper Hazen	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
William Chase McComas	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
Steven Grant Moore	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
Connor William Novak	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
William Marshall Sager	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
Isaac Hamilton Shaw	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
James Braden Sheorn	 Troop 1	 Brentwood United Methodist Church
Tyler James Clark	 Troop 13	 Christ Community Church
Carson Joshua McCann	 Troop 13	 Christ Community Church
Joshua Harrison Smith	 Troop 13	 Christ Community Church
Joshua Caleb Whitehead	 Troop 13	 Christ Community Church
Nathan Parker Allain	 Troop 86	 East Brentwood Presbyterian Church
Drake McAlister Austin	 Troop 86	 East Brentwood Presbyterian Church
Lucas Gabriel Marsicano	 Troop 86	 East Brentwood Presbyterian Church
Carson Chandler Moore	 Troop 86	 East Brentwood Presbyterian Church
Spencer Fox Dunn	 Troop 8	 Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
Mark Daniel Hancock	 Troop 8	 Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
Connor Patrick Jorgenson	 Troop 8	 Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
Grey Alexander Kidwell	 Troop 8	 Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
Grahm Sinclair Mapes	 Troop 8	 Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
Jackson Taylor Stone	 Troop 8	 Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
Hayden Elliott Harmon	 Troop 16	 Epworth United Methodist Church
Brady Jackson Jones	 Troop 16	 Epworth United Methodist Church
Arnav Srivastava 	 Troop 16	 Epworth United Methodist Church
Adam Daniel Mohnke	 Troop 135	 First Presbyterian Church of Franklin
William Jackson Russell	 Troop 135	 First Presbyterian Church of Franklin
James Whitfield Bankemper	 Troop 131	 First UMC of Franklin
John Patrick Joyce	 Troop 131	 First UMC of Franklin
Michael Jeffrey Mahoney	 Troop 131	 First UMC of Franklin
Ian Edgar Matthews	 Troop 137	 Fourth Avenue Church of Christ
Eric Thomas Smith	 Troop 137	 Fourth Avenue Church of Christ
William David Souers	 Troop 137	 Fourth Avenue Church of Christ
Timothy John Vollmer	 Troop 137	 Fourth Avenue Church of Christ
Colin Austin Thompson	 Troop 137	 Fourth Avenue Church of Christ
Brennan Scott Conway	 Troop 248	 Franklin Rotary Club at Noon
Chapman Peterson Beaird	 Troop 82	 LDS Church-Franklin Stake-Franklin 2nd Ward
McKay Peterson Cram	 Troop 82	 LDS Church-Franklin Stake-Franklin 2nd Ward
Tyson James Udy	 Troop 82	 LDS Church-Franklin Stake-Franklin 2nd Ward
Blaise Palombo 	 Troop 1913	 LDS Church-Franklin Stake-Franklin 3rd Ward
Benjamin Russell Jensen	 Troop 286	 LDS Church-Franklin Stake-Thompsons Station 2nd Ward
Macaulay Vincent Alan Gould	 Troop 37	 LDS Church-Nashville Stake-Old Hickory Ward
Spencer Coulson Rich	 Troop 325	 LDS Church-Nashville State-Crockett Ward
William Connor MaGuirk	 Crew 299	 Nolensville First United Methodist Church
Aleander Scott Peeler	 Troop 298	 Nolensville First United Methodist Church
Augustine G. Smith	 Troop 298	 Nolensville First United Methodist Church
Drake Alan Woodward	 Troop 298	 Nolensville First United Methodist Church
Ian James Brown	 Troop 747	 Otter Creek Church of Christ
William Connor MaGuirk	 Troop 747	 Otter Creek Church of Christ
William Grant Ramares	 Troop 747	 Otter Creek Church of Christ
Caleb Thomas Yankee	 Troop 747	 Otter Creek Church of Christ
“Robert Franklin McRae, IV”	 Troop 226	 St Matthew Catholic Church
Joseph Leo LaFleur	 Troop 177	 Thompsons Station Baptist Church

Trail of Tears  	  	
Richard Andrew Westgate	 Troop 374	 Blackman UMC
Ewan Robert Andrews	 Troop 441	 Concerned Citizens Group
Elliott William Black	 Troop 441	 Concerned Citizens Group

Andrew William White	 Troop 441	 Concerned Citizens Group
Jacob Paul Wiebe	 Troop 123	 Eagleville Lions Club
Joshua Blake Baltimore	 Troop 197	 Fellowship United Methodist Church
William Alexander Ren	 Troop 197	 Fellowship United Methodist Church
Joshua Landon Terral	 Troop 106	 First UMC of Murfreesboro
Arthur Thomas Yarbrough	 Troop 106	 First UMC of Murfreesboro
Benjamin Robert Gomia	 Troop 362	 LDS Church-Murfreesboro Stake-Blackman Ward
Liam Carter Hodge	 Troop 320	 Rockvale Ruritan Club
Griffin James Polesel	 Troop 320	 Rockvale Ruritan Club
Joshua Aaron Hester	 Troop 1108	 St Pauls Episcopal Church
Luke Edward Marlin	 Troop 1108	 St Pauls Episcopal Church
Andrew Elliot Telford	 Troop 1108	 St Pauls Episcopal Church
Pierce Richard Creighton	 Troop 538	 St Rose of Lima Catholic Church
Daniel Anthony Farone	 Troop 538	 St Rose of Lima Catholic Church
John Herbert Baker, IV	 Troop 398	 St. Mark’s UMC Men’s Club
David Wayne Hofer, III	 Troop 398	 St. Mark’s UMC Men’s Club
Dakota Paine Koger	 Troop 398	 St. Mark’s UMC Men’s Club
Connor Martin Ott	 Troop 398	 St. Mark’s UMC Men’s Club

Upper Cumberland  	  	
Jacob Bryce Dubois	 Crew  170	 Algood United Methodist Church
John William Herberman	 Troop 170	 Algood United Methodist Church
Connor Seth Breeden	 Troop 108	 Brotherhood First UMC
Blaine Cowan Keyton	 Troop 108	 Brotherhood First UMC
Colin Cowan Keyton	 Troop 108	 Brotherhood First UMC
Ethan Riley Moss	 Troop 108	 Brotherhood First UMC
Thomas Wayne Burgess	 Troop 354	 First Baptist Church of Livingston
Ethan David Elliott	 Troop 412	 LDS Church-Cookeville Stake-Cookeville 1st Ward
Benjamin Taylor Riches	 Troop 412	 LDS Church-Cookeville Stake-Cookeville 1st Ward
Samuel Fleming Hadlock	 Troop 156	 St Michael’s Episcopal Church

Walton Trail  	  	
Anthony Robert Morris	 Troop 367	 Carthage United Methodist Church
Christopher David Welsh	 Troop 367	 Carthage United Methodist Church
Jaden Cole Elliott	 Crew 246	 Cooks UMC Mens Club
Jackson West Case	 Troop 434	 First Presbyterian Church of Lebanon
Van Allan Anderson	 Troop 643	 First UMC of Lebanon
William Thomas Collier	 Troop 643	 First UMC of Lebanon
Warren Glynn Denton	 Troop 643	 First UMC of Lebanon
Dillon Ray Johnson	 Troop 643	 First UMC of Lebanon
Jackson Scott McRae	 Troop 643	 First UMC of Lebanon
Aidan Christopher Butler	 Troop 206	 Friendship Christian School
William Oval Lee Harp	 Troop 405	 Lafayette Rotary Club
Bryan Evan Parks	 Troop 748	 LDS Church-Cookeville Stake-Lebanon 1st Ward
John Philip Simpkins	 Troop 748	 LDS Church-Cookeville Stake-Lebanon 1st Ward
Andrew Ryan Tippett	 Troop 127	 R D Tippett Truckline

Warioto  	  	
Benjamin Jacob Murray	 Troop 459	 American Legion Post 206
Matthew Daniel King	 Troop 454	 Concerned Citizens of Cedar Hill
Ruben Lawrence Wooten	 Troop 443	 Coopertown Mens Club
Tyler Wayne Maynard	 Troop 453	 Cross Plains UMC
Bob Marley Lathan	 Troop 425	 First Presbyterian Church of Gallatin
Austin Marshall Duncan	 Troop 144	 First United Methodist Church of Springfield
Tyler Wayne Hawkins	 Troop 144	 First United Methodist Church of Springfield
Walker Chance Rook	 Troop 460	 Lights Chapel Baptist Church





With the Nashville Patron Luncheon officially kicking off the 2019 cam-
paign, the MTC districts hosted 27 “Good Scout” events throughout the 
Middle Tennessee Council territory from March through May.  These 
events honor individuals who give back to their communities and live 
their lives according to the Scout Oath and Law.  Supporters of the 
“Good Scout” events are given the opportunity to contribute to their 
local Scouting programs.

Thus far in 2019, the Council has raised $3,022,113, which is 97% of 
the $3,131,000 goal.  The Middle Tennessee Council is one of only 
three councils in the nation that exceeds $3,000,000 in fundraising. 

The Eagle Club, our leadership group of donors making an annual gift 
of $5,000 or more, continues to be a success.  Since its inception in 
2015, the Eagle Club started with 91 members and now has grown to 
167 members.  In 2019, 28 new members joined the Eagle Club.  

The Middle Tennessee Council would like to thank George Stadler, 
Founding Member, HMS Capital Management, LLC, for serving as the 
2019 MTC Friends of Scouting Chairman and Dr. Randy Lowry, Pres-
ident, Lipscomb University, for serving as the 2019 Nashville Patron 
Luncheon Chair.  The Council would like to thank all investors and 
campaign leadership for their continued support to the local Scouting 
program of Middle Tennessee.  

The success of the MTC, BSA depends in large part on the 
success of its camps, with emphasis on Boxwell Reservation, 
the Council’s largest and most comprehensive outdoor facility. 
Boxwell plays a central role in the attraction and retention 
of Scouts and in helping them to learn and advance in rank. 
Current facilities at Boxwell Reservation are inadequate 
for this challenge. With this in mind, the Executive Board 
of the Council approved a $12 million capital campaign. 
The Building for the New Century: A Campaign for Boxwell 
Reservation will address this need.  According to Clay Bright, 
VP of Properties, Council Executive Board, “Upgrading 
our camp property was identified as a top priority in the 
Council’s 2017-2021 strategic plan. The new and renovated 
facilities will improve the quality of the camp, food service 
and programs offered. This will help us meet our mission of 
serving youth at a critical time in their lives.”  The campaign 
is still in its quiet phase so you will hear more about it as 
we move toward the public launch. In the meantime, should 
you have any questions or wish to make a commitment of 
support, please contact Linda Carter, Associate Development 
Director, at lcarter@mtcbsa.org.
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Charles Starks
Sandy Stuckey
Tennessee Football, Inc.
Bob and Sheri Warnke

Richard Edward Goss
Scott Peebles

Jim Hicks
Larry Brown

Bob Holt
Ken and Vivian Connelly

Ms. Alice Hooker
Phil and Pam Pfeffer

Joe Lancaster
Sandy Abrams Insurance
Lee and Melanie Blank
Mark and Donise Boone
Larry and Carol Brown
Gary Chandler
Ken and Vivian Connelly
Lavona Currie
Sam and Jody Curtis
James and Sharon Daly
Farm Bureau Insurance Region 4
Farm Bureau Insurance Region 5
Farm Bureau Insurance Region 6
Bill and Nancy Fuqua
Aubrey B. Harwell, Jr.
Steve and Kay Horrell 
Pamela W. Hudson
Charles (Eddie) Jones
Fred and Virginia Lazenby
Joe and Sybil Long
McClellan Powers Ehmling & Rogers, PC
Don McKinney
W. Holt McMullan
Betty Belle Nicks
Phil and Pam Pfeffer
Thomas and Deborah Porter
Polly Stanton
Hugh and Diana Travis

Elizabeth McCabe
J. B. and Carylon Baker
Jim and Anna Shaub

Henry Elwood McLaughlin, Jr.
J. B. and Carylon Baker

James Moore
Marcia Van Sant

John Oliphant
Gary and Kim Wilkerson

Jimmie Perkins
Larry Brown

Buford “Booty” Reed
Bobby and Joy Brown
Larry and Carol Brown
Jeffery S. Gordon
Jayne Harris
Norman and Janet Harris
Aubrey B Harwell, Jr.
Linda Hayes
Lisa P Kelley
Hu and Sharon Mayes
Susan Minor
Ruby and Jim Reynolds
Ron Shafer
Jerry V. Smith and Family
Kevin Smith, Benefits Inc.
Southern Management
Bob and Hilde Sullivan
Hugh and Diana Travis
Ruthelma and Donald Warf
Gary and Kim Wilkerson
Charles and Betty Woodard

Ralph Sullivan
City of Dickson
Dickson City Council
Mayor Don L. Weiss, Jr.

Tavie Washburn
Betty F. Breedlove
Violet Breedlove
Nancy Pedigo
Mary Jane Thompson

Dr. Horace Watson
Bill and Priscilla Taylor

Grant Boyd
Charles and Ruth Cherry

Lew Conner
Charles and Ruth Cherry

Grant Gammon
New Day Services, LLC

John Ogle
Sarah Powell

Phil Pfeffer
Charles and Ruth Cherry

For 100 years the Middle Tennessee Council, Boy Scouts of America has instilled the 
values of Scouting and helped build character in our local youth.

Many of our Scouts have gone on to lead our nation, travel in space, become 
successful business and community leaders. It is only possible to serve our youth 
well because you believe in the program and have continued to invest in our youth, 
and we cannot thank you enough for that.

On Thursday, November 7, 2019 the 19th Extravaganza will be held at the Franklin 
Cool Springs Marriott. The Extravaganza auction is one of the Middle Tennessee 
Council’s three special events that raises funds for Scouting in Middle Tennessee. 
100% of the proceeds from the event go towards program purposes. Extravaganza is 
a fun evening of socializing where community and business leaders come together to 
support and help build leaders in our youth! 

A fun setting where Middle Tennessee residents get an opportunity to kick off their 
holiday shopping and bid on an array of 250+ SILENT and TEN very selective and 
unique LIVE auction items. 

Thursday, November 7, 2019
6:30 P.M. – 9:00 P.M.

Franklin Cool Springs Marriott 
Sponsorship levels begin at the $1,000 Troop Level that includes 10 tickets to the 
event and covers food & beverage. 

Bronze Level at $1,500 and 12 tickets
Silver Level at $2,500 and 16 tickets
Gold Level at $5,000 and 18 tickets
Platinum at $10,000 and 20 tickets 

This is a perfect event for local businesses to showcase their products to a very 
select audience. GREAT MARKETING OPPORTUNITY!

To donate an Item, please contact Keka Majumdar at kmajumdar@mtcbs.org or 615-
881-1123 or visit our website at  https://www.mtcbsa.org/extravaganza

The Middle Tennessee Council’s Heritage Society was created 
to recognize donors who make a $25,000+ outright gift or a 
deferred gift of $100,000+ to the Council’s Endowment Fund.  
Outright gifts may be paid over a five-year period.  Income from 
the endowment guarantees that the Council will remain strong 
for generations to come. 

The annual Heritage Society dinner will take place on Wednes-
day, October 30th at the Belle Meade Country Club. The event 
is generously hosted by Heritage Society members Rob and 
Jennie McCabe and Kevin and Mary Marchetti. The purpose 
of the event is to recognize new and current members and to 
provide information to prospective contributors. 

To become a Heritage Society member or for more informa-
tion,  please contact Linda Carter lcarter@mtcbsa.org or  Keka 
Majumdar at kmajumdar@mtcbsa.org. 
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